Winner School District 59-2 Superintendent Advisory Meeting April 21, 2021

- I. Greetings from Mr. Morehart
- II. Enrollment Summary Report
- III. Reports from Staff Members
- IV. Reports from Community Members
- V. Reports from RSTED
- VI. Discussion amongst members

Superintendent Advisory Committee Meeting Notes

Winner School District
Administration Building – Mr. Morehart's office
1:00 PM
April 21, 2021

Members present: Julie Manke, Keven Morehart, Kim DeMers, Marilyn Herman, Val Ewing, Diane Kludt, April Ferguson, DeAnne Felix, Sylvia Bear, Becky Sitting Bear

Members absent: Francis Brandis, Alma Small, Krista Antoine Haley Barfuss,

Member Reports:

Mr. Morehart – Enrollment stayed the same. Summer school will be open for everybody on Tuesday and Wednesday mornings. We will continue the summer feeding program and deliver to Ideal and Winner housing. There will also be pick up at the elementary. Sherry suggested that we contacted SWA about trying to fix the road through Ideal. She will email Mr. Morehart the contact information. There will be a new Daktronics sign at the high school. Mr. Morehart also discussed the use of all three sets of ESSER funds.

Marilyn – May 12th is the senior graduation supper. 9 NA seniors will be graduating.

Diane – April is Child Abuse Prevention Month. The Elem put up pinwheels. Healthy touch presentation for 2nd grade is April 22.

Kim – Emotional poverty speaker was here April 9. May 3rd is a speaker for HS/MS. Standardized testing is almost finished.

Sherry – Encourage kids to use the JOM fund for academic things that are needed.

DeAnne – Family Fun Night is April 29 from 6:00-7:30. Pizza will be served. There will be 20 \$50 gift cards. DeAnne will be getting prizes. DeAnne will go to the bank and get the gift cards. Lakota Club was last week. Can there be a Rosebud Sioux Tribe flag in the Armory? Mr. Morehart will talk to the board.

Julie- nothing

Becky -K screening is April 23

April – May 3rd is DARE graduation at 6:00 PM at the Elementary school. April suggested calling Sargent Lance out of Chamberlain for a drug dog for the HS/MS.

Val – 9 seniors. Worried about 2 of them graduating. Girls group had a lesson on disinhibition. Trying plan an end of the year girls' trip. There is a Native Pathways grant to help Native students apply for college. Vaping has been an issue. We'd like to get a speaker to teach students about vaping. ACT prep will be Wednesdays in the summer. Prom is this weekend.

Next meeting will be in September 2021